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SENECA FALLS TOWN BOARD PUBLIC HEARING & MEETING DECEMBER 6, 2011

single rate throughout the Town. Referring to water rate, he said the base residential rate in the Village was $38.00 a quarter, and 1 ½ times that outside the Village; that blended rate will be $47.50 for all residents. He noted that rate doesn’t need to be adjusted at this point. Referring to sewer rate, Mr. Condino said that rate is going to be 1.6 times the water rate; the blended rate for sewer is proposed to be $76.00 a quarter. He noted the rates have not been adjusted since 2003. Mr. Condino stated in putting the 2012 Budget together, the expenditures have been reallocated so that they better reflect the operation and supervision costs for the Water and Sewer Departments. In addition, there is the inclusion of another Operator at the Wastewater Treatment Plant which has been mandated by DEC consent order; it has been reported by the regulators that the plant has been understaffed for a number of years. The sewer budget is also projected to allow for some pool of reserves for major repairs and capital replacement. Mr. Condino recommended that the water and sewer budgets be reviewed annually. Discussion followed. 

Kathryn Lankford wondered about the Bridgeport Sewer District, and asked if this can be addressed. Mr. Same stated the Budget for 2012 has the maintenance of the System still in the Budget, but the processing fee is not. The Residents will get a quarterly billing for water and sewer just as the rest of the Community – it will be equal rates for everyone. 

Mr. Morrell stated the Board has a copy of an Order to Extend the West Seneca Falls Water and Sewer District to cover the entire Town including the Village. This is pursuant to Village Law Section 19-1914; it is setting up a district after a Public Hearing. The operation would be financed by using the water and sewer rates, so no 

debt would be incurred. Mr. Morrell noted that there are existing districts that would still exist, such as Bridgeport. The existing districts would remain as is solely for the purpose of paying down their debt at the rates set on the debt instruments until they are debt free, at which time those district can dissolve. Mr. Same pointed out the 2012 Budget has a tax rate of .17 per $1,000 for the West Seneca Falls District, which was put in to take care of any repairs in that district. Mr. Morrell stated that money could be segregated and either applied to the tax bills as they come back or credited on a water bill or sent back to the landowners. After further discussion, Mr. Morrell suggested setting up the Public Hearing and either the Budget continues as is or there is something else in place to extend the district and proceed with the one rate.

P.M. on December 29, 2011 by Duane Moore and seconded by Sue Sauvageau. No questions. Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes. 

A motion was made to set the new water rate at $47.50 per quarter for minimum amount used and the new sewer rate at $76.00 per quarter for minimum amount used, and to continue to extend the Senior Citizen credit discount by Duane Moore and seconded by Sue Sauvageau. No questions. Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.
Relevy Delinquent Water Rents on Town/County Tax Bills: A motion was made to relevy delinquent water rents totaling $145,706.02 on Town and County tax bills by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Tim Snyder. No questions. Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

SENECA FALLS TOWN BOARD PUBLIC HEARING & MEETING FEBRUARY 7, 2012

Water & Sewer Superintendent: Mr. Cafolla stated they repaired a couple of watermain breaks. They are out reading water meters, repairing water meters, installing water meters, and thawing fire hydrants. He noted they are preparing to replace the watermain on Washington Street this Spring. 

Mr. Cafolla noted everything is going fine at the Wastewater Treatment Plant. They received a very good annual report from the DEC; Chief Operator Mike Pickard deserves a lot of credit for this as there was just a couple of minor violations. 

Mr. Cafolla stated they are changing the method of disinfection at the Water Treatment Plant. Ms. Sauvageau asked if this was the chloramine project; Mr. Cafolla replied yes. Ms. Sauvageau said this is the one that was in the newsletter that said it already happened. Mr. Cafolla replied that was incorrect. Brief discussion followed. 

A motion was made to accept Mr. Cafolla’s report by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Duane Moore. 

Mr. Earle stated the question was brought up about the section of pipe to go underneath the railroad on Cayuga Street which was not included in the original contract with the DOT. Mr. Cafolla is looking at all alternatives.
Committee Reports: 

Transition: John Condino stated on January 25th, the State DEC inspection of the Town-owned Sewer Pump Stations uncovered several violations relative to the backup power generators. He is working on a response and plan of correction. Mr. Rowe stated they conducted a site visit at each of the Pump Stations; each one has a diesel emergency generator for backup power which varies in age from 23-30 years old. He said they required the Town to come up with a response and plan for implementing improvement in each of the Pump Stations. He mentioned some of the options for improvement. Further discussion followed.
3/6/2012 Town of Seneca Falls minutes:

Water & Sewer Superintendent:  Mr. Cafolla stated they have been doing their routine work during the past month – cleaning up around the DPW garage; sewer inspections; reading water meters; installing new water service; hydrant flushing in low usage areas; sewer inspections for sold properties within the former Village and working on storm sewer locating and maintenance in the First Ward where they received a number of complaints.  

A motion was made to accept Mr. Cafolla’s report by Duane Moore and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Transition:  John Condino mentioned the Wastewater Treatment Plant and the underground storage tanks that are out of compliance, and stated they are continuing to work on putting together a bid package which they expect to have ready in a couple of weeks for the Board’s consideration.  This will be removing the tanks and replacing the generators and automatic transfer switches with new systems which will be run by natural gas.  NYSEG has confirmed that natural gas is available at all of the stations, and has given some preliminary estimates.  

Advertise for Bids – Waterline Pipe:  A motion was made to advertise for bids for HDPE waterline pipe, bids to be opened at the April 3, 2012 Meeting of the Seneca Falls Town Board, by Duane Moore and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Purchase Computer – Water Account Clerk:  A motion was made authorizing the purchase of a computer for the Water Account Clerk at a cost of $1,115.00, State bid price, by Duane Moore and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Purchase Pick-up Truck – Water Department:  Mr. Earle stated the Water Department has a request to purchase a pick-up truck.  Mr. Cafolla stated the truck they are replacing is a 1999 Dodge utility truck with a utility box and a V-8 engine, and which gets approximately 8-9 miles a gallon around Town.  They are going to a one-half ton Chevrolet pick-up without a utility box which would primarily be for the meter reader.  Mr. Earle noted the quoted price is $16,833.11 which is a State bid price.  Brief discussion followed.

A motion was made authorizing the purchase of a 2012 Chevrolet Silverado pick-up truck for the Water Department at a cost of $16,833.11, State bid price, by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Duane Moore.

Mr. Moore stated they met with Mr. Cafolla, and the way he explained it to them, they were convinced he was pretty well on the right track.  Ms. Sauvageau mentioned that it was in the Budget to replace that truck.

The motion made by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Duane Moore authorizing the purchase of a 2012 Chevrolet Silverado pick-up truck for the Water Department at a cost of $16,833.11, State bid price, was carried 4 ayes, 1 nay; Councilman Bove with the dissenting vote.

Award Bid to Low Bidder – Water Fittings & Hydrants:  Mr. Moore stated they discussed this; it’s reasonable to have those parts on hand for emergencies.  Mr. Cafolla noted Martisco was the low bidder.  Mr. Morrell 

stated there is one that is a bit lower; could Mr. Cafolla explain what the situation is with that.  Mr. Cafolla explained when he sends out the bid packets to the different vendors, he specifies which hydrants they will accept; they have a policy of accepting only two hydrants – Kennedy and American Flow Patrol which are American made hydrants.  They like to keep their inventory of parts to a minimum – they don’t want to have different styles of hydrants and have to go out and get different parts for each and every one.  He said Ti Sales does not deal with those hydrants, so they quoted a different type of hydrant.  He spoke with the Company today, and they know they will not be accepted.  Mr. Morrell stated the hydrants they based their bid on does not meet the specifications of the bid; Mr. Cafolla is recommending that the bid be rejected because it does not meet the specifications.  Brief discussion followed.

A motion was made to accept the bid of Martisco Corporation for water fittings and hydrants at a cost of $8,812.45 by Emil Bove and seconded by Duane Moore.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Advertise for New Employee – Wastewater Treatment Plant:  Mr. Earle stated there is a vacancy that was created by moving an Employee from the Wastewater Treatment Plant to the Water Treatment Plant.

A motion was made to advertise for a Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator to fill a vacancy by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Replacement of Wastewater Treatment Chlorination System:  Mr. Earle stated the existing system does not have a monitoring system; the proposal is to replace that with an automatic switch-over dual system at a cost of $4,263.00 plus shipping.  

A motion was made to replace the chlorination system at the Wastewater Treatment Plant with an automatic switch-over dual chlorine cylinder system at a cost of $4,263.00 plus shipping by Duane Moore and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Testing Supplies for Conversion to Chloramines:  A motion was made to approve the purchase of testing supplies for conversion to chloramines by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Duane Moore.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

4/3/2012
Open Bids – Waterline Materials:  Mr. Earle opened the following sealed bids for waterline materials relative to the Waterline Project:


Blair Supply Corporation, Rochester, NY - $52,975.00


Vari-Tech LLC, Liverpool, NY- $50,718.30


Vellano Bros., Inc., Rochester NY - $332.74 (quoted cost of each item)


Ferguson Waterworks, Watertown, NY - $49,195.00


E.J. Prescott, Syracuse, NY - $57,019.85

Mr. Wood and Mr. Rowe will review the bids.

Water & Sewer Superintendent:  Mr. Cafolla stated they are continuing their daily work – water samples, work orders, checking water towers, meter readings, installed one new water service and dug and repaired two water services.  They continued with cleanup of the garage and repaired and stained the fence along the east side of the property.  The water and sewer maintenance crew attended a Dig Safely School at no cost to the Town.

Mr. Cafolla stated Villager Construction began work on the waterline on Cayuga Street this week.  He said the original project did not include going under the railroad tracks.  They received permission from the railroad to open-cut the roadway under the tracks for watermain replacement which will result in a cost savings as opposed to having to bore under the tracks.  Mr. Cafolla said he is waiting on three different bids to have that work done.  

Mr. Earle referred to the sewer line on Cayuga Street, and asked Mr. Cafolla to give an update.  Mr. Cafolla stated they are waiting for parts for the sewer camera, and then they will take DVDs of the entire main; after construction is done, they will look at it again.  He added if there are any problems or damage to the pipe, the Town can go back against the contractor.  Discussion followed.

A motion was made to accept Mr. Cafolla’s report by Duane Moore and seconded by T.J. Casamassima.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Transition:  John Condino stated they completed a self-environmental audit throughout the facilities, and most of the things that were found were normal housekeeping items they generally find in doing these audits; all of the items have been handled or are being handled inhouse.  He noted there are some reporting requirements that need to be addressed at the DPW because of the petroleum bulk storage issues; a SPCC plan needs to be developed and put in place.  A scope prevention report needs to be completed at the Wastewater Treatment Plant because of the chemicals that are stored there – it is a DEC requirement and a reporting needs to happen on an annual basis.  They will also need to complete some DEC air permitting requirements for the digester.

Bids – Waterline Materials:  Mr. Wood stated he and Mr. Condino have gone over the bid from Vellano Bros.; total bid is $45,637.50, which makes them the low bidder.  He would like to have the Board award the bid with the contingency that this is the correct amount after verifying it with Vellano Bros.  Mr. Morrell requested that the Board not award the bid; if the Board awards the bid, that is the award.  Discussion followed.

A motion was made to award the low bid of $45,637.50 for waterline materials to Vellano Bros. by Duane Moore and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.

Mr. Morrell asked if there was any question of what their intention was in submitting this bid.  Mr. Wood said he was surprised they did it this way – they must have had someone else prepare the bid.  Mr. Condino noted the calculations all come out correctly.  Further discussion followed.

A motion was made to table the motion to award the bid for waterline materials to Vellano Bros. by Emil Bove and seconded by T.J. Casamassima.  No questions.  Motion carried 3 ayes, 2 nayes; Councilpersons Sauvageau and Moore with the dissenting votes.  

Advertise for Bids – Pump Stations Repairs:  Mr. Earle stated this refers back to the pump stations that were identified by the DEC that need attention.  Mr. Rowe stated it identifies the petroleum bulk storage tanks at four pumping stations outlined in the notice from the DEC.  It also addresses replacement of emergency generators at those four stations.  He added they are suggesting advertising and receipt of sealed bids on May 3rd, with a pre-bid inspection on April 23rd for any interested bidders.  Mr. Earle asked what their estimate of that project was.  Mr. Rowe replied around $400,000.00 for all six stations; about $300,000.00 for the four stations that are in the base bid.  Mr. Bove asked how does this get paid for.  Mr. Condino replied there are provisions in the current Budget for capital projects on the sewer side; there are also reserves in the Bridgeport Sewer District that would cover the cost.  Brief discussion followed.

A motion was made to advertise for bids for pump stations repairs with bids to be opened on May 10, 2012, pursuant to the presentation by Barton & Loguidice, by Emil Bove and seconded by T.J. Casamassima.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Water Department – Purchase Tapping Sleeves and Valves:  Mr. Cafolla stated this is for three tapping sleeves and valves – one for Cayuga Street, one for the watermain replacement project on Washington Street and one for the Kingdom Pump Station bypass; total cost is $3,954.00.

A motion was made authorizing Mr. Cafolla to purchase three tapping sleeves and valves at a cost of $3,954.00 by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Duane Moore.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Water Department – Purchase Ammonia Alarms – Chloramine Project:  Mr. Cafolla noted this is the last piece of hardware they need to complete all of the installation of the chloramine project.

A motion was made authorizing Mr. Cafolla to purchase ammonia alarms for the chloramine project at a cost of $2,115.00 by Duane Moore and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Water & Sewer Departments – Change Work Hours:  Mr. Earle stated this is a request to change work hours – they would like to reduce lunch hour from one hour to one-half hour.  Mr. Morrell recommended that the Board not take action tonight.  He is concerned with Federal statutes in this area – they have certain requirements for break time and lunch time.  He wants to research to make sure this complies.  

A motion was made to table this until next month by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Water Department – Install Tapping Sleeve and Valve on Cayuga Street:  Mr. Cafolla stated this is to install a tapping sleeve and valve for the former Johnson Home fire system; this was an oversight by Engineers for the Route 5 & 20 Project.  The cost is $1,318.00

A motion was made authorizing the Water Department to install a tapping sleeve and valve on Cayuga Street at a cost of $1,318.00 by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Duane Moore.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

5/1/2012

Change Work Hours – Water & Sewer Departments:  Mr. Earle stated the Departments would like to have one-half hour lunch periods instead of one hour to reduce the time they have to stay at the end of the day.  Mr. Morrell stated he wanted to make sure it would comply with all the Department of Labor regulations, which it will as long as their Department makes sure they do get their one-half hour lunch.  Mr. Moore asked about the break times; Mr. Morrell replied typically, they are required to get 15 minutes, but that break time is paid time whereas the meal time is not.  He is satisfied with the proposal, and has no reason for the Town not to do that.

A motion was made to approve Mr. Cafolla’s request for half hour lunch periods instead of one hour by Duane Moore and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.

Request for Policy Change – Filling of Swimming Pools:  Mr. Earle stated the previous policy was a little restrictive as to who can get a credit on their water bill; it is recommended to change this policy to allow a little more flexibility.  Mr. Morrell said he drafted a policy document based on the old one; there is also a recommendation by the Department of Water & Sewer that was submitted.  He noted that sewer rates are based on water usage, and when filling a pool, you are not introducing water into the sewer system; the Village adopted a policy to provide for an exemption of the sewer portion of one’s water and sewer bill.  Mr. Morrell explained the policy he drafted and the policy drafted by the Department of Water & Sewer.  Lengthy discussion followed relative to the two policies.

A motion was made to adopt the attached policy changes for filling of swimming pools as recommended by the Department of Water & Sewer by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Duane Moore.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.

Approve Issuing Water and Sewer Credits:  Ms. Sauvageau stated this is a credit for someone who discovers they have a leaking appliance, etc.; they get a one-time credit after it is repaired on their water bill.  After brief discussion, Mr. Earle noted there are three locations that has gone through the process, and is requiring the Board to approve these credits.  

A motion was made to approve the credits as stated in the document prepared by Anne Havelin and dated April 26, 2012 by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.

Appointment – Wastewater Treatment Plant Employee: Mr. Casamassima requested that being a personnel matter, he would like to talk to Mr. Cafolla as to how he came up with this person.  Ms. Sauvageau said she would be willing to take Mr. Cafolla’s advice on an employee, but she would like to have gotten the advice other than just the employment form.

A motion was made to table the appointment until the next Meeting by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.

Air Conditioning Repairs – Wastewater Treatment Plant System:  A motion was made to table any action by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.

6/5/2012

Water & Sewer Superintendent:  Mr. Cafolla stated the Water & Sewer Maintenance Crew is keeping busy with a lot of waterline repairs, installing new services, repairing five fire hydrants and working on the Cayuga Street project.  He said the Wastewater Treatment Plant had some concerns during the storm with the electricity being shut off, but they managed to stay in compliance with DEC regulations, as far as they know.  He added they did a great job at the Plant keeping things moving.

Mr. Cafolla indicated that they have a pump down at the Kingdom station, and they are waiting on repairs.  At the Water Treatment Plant, the Crew rebuilt one of the pumps which saved thousands of dollars.  They completed their annual Water Quality Report which should be in this week’s Pennysaver.  Mr. Cafolla stated the new watermain on Cayuga Street is now in service with the exception of the small piece to be installed under the railroad tracks.  

Mr. Cafolla mentioned that a couple of local contractors called and offered their services last week during the storm - he thanked Gaglianese Construction and Conley & Sons Excavating.  Also, he gave thanks to Villager Construction who donated the leftover hydrants from the old water system; this will save about $10,000.00 on hydrant replacement.  He noted they are hoping to do their annual hydrant flushing on July 2nd.  Mr. Cafolla said they processed 25 pool requests for meters for those who were filling their pools. 

Mr. Bove asked if there was a meter where they opened the valve to connect the Town with Waterloo, or an agreement between municipalities as far as opening the water when Waterloo had a serious loss of water due to a water leak.  Mr. Cafolla replied there is no meter or agreement.  He added it was designed as an emergency with the hope that they would never have to use it.  Mr. Bove asked if a meter is something that is being contemplated; Mr. Cafolla replied it has been brought to his attention by Mr. Earle recently, and they are looking at it.  Mr. Bove said in reading Mr. Cafolla’s report, is he to believe there is no auxiliary power at the Wastewater Treatment Plant; Mr. Cafolla replied that is correct.

Mr. Cafolla gave an update on the status of the chloramines project.  The electrician was on site to finish the wiring on the alarms, but they were not familiar with some of the plumbing.  The Representative which supplied some of the pumps and alarms will be coming down to assist the Electrician as to exactly what needs to be done.  Once that is done, it will be to the point of contacting the Health Department to see what the requirements are for public notification.  Barton & Loguidice will review everything they do before they start anything.  Mr. Cafolla said Jim Brown from Waterloo will be assisting the Town in getting it up and running.

Mr. Cafolla stated they are looking to fill a position for an Operator Trainee at the Wastewater Treatment Plant;  Mike Pickard finds Adam Twitchell as the most qualifed applicant available, and he concurs with that.  

A motion was made to accept Mr. Cafolla’s report by Duane Moore and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Transition:  Mr. Condino gave the Board heads up on some issues they will have to face this year as soon as possible.  The Kingdom Pump Station does require upgraded pumps, and is likely to include an upgraded electrical service.  They hope to have a full report by the next Meeting as to the alternatives they will be looking at.  Brief discussion followed.

Mr. Condino stated Mr. Cafolla mentioned in his report that they rebuilt a pump at the Water Treatment Plant.  In 1969, there were three pumps installed; when one was taken down for repairs, you would have a primary and a back-up pump.  Of the three original pumps, one is no longer there due to excessive wear years ago, the second pump is worn to a point where it doesn’t have the capacity to keep up with normal flow, and the only one left does provide sufficient flow but it is one of the original pumps and is need of investigation to find out its condition.  There is a fourth pump installed, but it is not connected to the back-up generator.  Mr. Condino said this is a situation they think should be addressed immediately; replacing any one of the three pumps is estimated to cost from $50,000.00 to $85,000.00.  Mr. Earle asked if the back-up generator is okay; Mr. Condino replied it seems to be functioning okay – it doesn’t seem to be a major problem at this point.

Mr. Condino stated the Wastewater Treatment Plant does not have back-up power; when they do down, they are completely out of service.  He said Mike Pickard and his Crew did a great job in keeping the Town out of a violation when the storm went through here.  This needs to be addressed, as well as back-up power at the Police Station and the Water tower.

Mr. Condino referred to the water and sewer rates.  He has been as concerned as anybody that the rates that were set are adequate and making sense.  They did an audit of the first five months of revenue collection to see where those rates are projected to bring the revenue in relation to the budgets.  For the first five months, what they could project is that the rates at this point are producing revenues that almost match the budgets for the water and sewer.  They will be looking at that basically every month from now on.  Mr. Casamassima asked if there were any grants for pumps or generators; Mr. Condino replied there are not any grants available.

Appointment – Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator Trainee:  Mr. Moore stated the Committee met with Mr. Pickard and decided to take Mr. Pickard’s recommendation to appoint Adam Twitchell as WWTP Operator Trainee.

A motion was made to appoint Adam Twitchell as Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator Trainee as per Mr. Pickard’s recommendation, by Duane Moore and seconded by T.J. Casamassima.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Award Bid – Pumping Station Emergency Power Improvements:  Mr. Earle stated the DEC cited a number of the Town’s pumping stations because the generator fuel tanks in the ground had not been registered, maintained or inspected.  The bid went out to replace these generators with natural gas supply and to remove the fuel tanks.  

A motion was made to award the bid for the Pumping Station Emergency Power improvements to the low bidder, J&E Electric, Inc., at the bid price of $370,620.00, by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.

Mr. Bove asked if the Town was paying cash for this or bonding it.  Mr. Rowe replied his understanding is that the money is in their reserve fund.

The above motion made by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Sue Sauvageau to award the bid to J&E Electric, Inc. was carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Permit Fees to FL Railway – Crossing Tracks for Watermain Installation:  Mr. Earle stated there are permit fees that have to be paid to FL Railway for the crossing of the watermain installation.  Mr. Cafolla said there is a fee for their Attorney and Engineers to review the plans, as well as a permit application fee for a total of $3,000.00.  He added work cannot be commenced until they have their fees.  Mr. Bove asked who was paying for digging up the tracks; Mr. Cafolla replied the Railway will be digging up the tracks.  Discussion followed.

A motion was made to approve the payment of up to $3,000.00 to the Finger Lakes Railway for fees associated with crossing the tracks for the watermain installation by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

7/3/12

 Water & Sewer Superintendent:  Mr. Earle noted Mr. Cafolla has submitted a written report.  He said the amount of money saved on the additional expense of putting the waterline underneath the railroad tracks on Cayuga Street was $17,000.00.

A motion was made to accept Mr. Cafolla’s report by Duane Moore and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.

Mr. Condino mentioned some of the items they are working on and some of the items that came up as the result of the storm.  One of the priority items is the pump replacements at the Kingdom Pumping Station to accommodate additional flow.  They need more engineering data, but are fairly close to finalizing recommendations on the pump replacements.  Mr. Condino stated that Seneca Meadows will be meeting with him, Mr. Cafolla, Mr. Pickard and Don Davis to discuss final technical details and how their system will interact with our system.  

Mr. Condino stated there is a priority issue at the Water Treatment Plant with the pumps that supply water to the water towers.  The Operators did a fine job rebuilding an ‘84 pump which is in pretty good shape; it is one of those pieces of equipment that is past its expected service life.  They will be making recommendations for the second and third pump – currently, there are three pumps in service.

At the Wastewater Treatment Plant, there was an issue during the storm that it does not have a backup generator; it does have the ability to hook up a portable backup generator.  Mr. Condino said what needs to be done is to get a generator here for a dry run to understand that it does work.  He added in the future, it needs to be considered for an important facility like that, to incorporate automated backup power. He mentioned that the Water Tower tank on Auburn Road does not have any backup power.  Discussion followed
AC/Heating Repairs –Wastewater Treatment Plant System:  Mr. Condino stated they have been working with Mr. Pickard and Mr. Cafolla to have their Facilities Engineer take a look at the unit.  They looked at the entire system, and it is in need of repairs and/or replacement parts.  They requested that Mr. Pickard and Mr. Cafolla get a more detailed estimate on actual equipment replacement from the Vendor instead of repairs.  He added it may or may not make sense that instead of repairing the condenser equipment possibly replacing it with new.

A motion was made to table this until the next Meeting by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes
8/7/12

Water & Sewer Superintendent:  Mr. Cafolla noted the Board has a copy of his report.  He mentioned that there were some concerns about the possible damage to the sanitary sewers on Cayuga Street, but it has been resolved.  He noted the Washington Street project has started, and they will get it done as quickly as they can.

A motion was made to accept Mr. Cafolla’s report by Emil Bove and seconded by Duane Moore.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes

AC/Heating Repairs – Wastewater Treatment Plant System:  Mr. Condino stated one AC unit was in need of some major repairs; initial estimate was about $10,000.00.  Barton & Loguidice was requested to take a look at the estimate and the unit to make sure the money spent was money well spent.  He added the determination made was that the estimate was broken down into two parts - $6,000.00 for new electronic control equipment for the device which was determined that it was the best use of the money, and $4,000.00 for repairs to the condenser unit, etc.  The recommendation that was made five or six weeks ago was to obtain a further estimate on the unit to replace the condenser equipment.  Mr. Condino noted the estimate has not been received yet, and suggested that the matter be tabled at this point.

A motion was made to table the AC/Heating Repairs at the Wastewater Treatment Plant by Sue Sauvageau and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Response Letter - Violation at Wastewater Treatment Plant:  Mr. Earle stated Mike Pickard notified the DEC about storage and usage of a certain chemical that is injected into the whole process; the tanks that are used are not registered or certified.  The DEC cited the Town, and the Town has to come up with a plan to correct that violation.  He added the plan to correct that violation is to change from the restricted chemical and go to one that is unrestricted.  The DEC has asked for a response, and the Town will be responding with a date when we will no longer be using the controlled chemical for that process.  Mr. Condino stated there has been contact with the DEC for this plan, and they are very much in favor of the plan.  

A motion was made authorizing the Town Supervisor to send a letter to the DEC responding to the violation at the Wastewater Treatment Plant by Emil Bove and seconded by Sue Sauvageau. 

Mr. Earle stated in addition to the motion, on recommendation of Mr. Condino and Mr. Pickard, no later than November 30th would be the date that the storage tanks would be removed from service.

A motion was made by Emil Bove and seconded by Sue Sauvageau to amend the above motion authorizing the Town Supervisor to send a letter to DEC responding to the violation by adding that no later than November 30th would be the date that the tanks would be removed from service.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

Approve Wiring at WTP for Chloramine Project:  Mr. Condino explained that there are levels of disinfection by-products that occur after you chlorinate water.  There are levels that have to be complied with, and testing is done on a quarterly basis.  The Water Treatment Plant Operator took additional samples recently; numbers generally go up in the summertime because the water is warmer.  Mr. Condino stated they want to make sure (before they recommend that the chlorination system be finalized) whether or not those numbers are high enough to warrant an issue – before they make a recommendation, they want to see all the data.  Discussion followed.

A motion was made to table the wiring at the WTP for the chloramine project by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Sue Sauvageau.  No questions.  Motion carried 5 ayes, 0 nayes.

9/4/12
Mr. Praszkowitz asked if there were any significant efficiencies that the Town government may have put together this year to reduce costs.  Mr. Moore replied this has been a trial year for the Town with the addition of the Street Department, Water Department and the Sewer Department – the Board is trying to get a clearer picture of the future by working with the Employees.  He added as far as he is concerned, he is still learning the mechanics of the two communities working together.  He thinks next year at this time, the Board will have a more complete picture of what has taken place and what is going to take place.  Mr. Bove stated he would be disappointed if the budget wasn’t lower and the tax rate lower.  He is not sure he could vote for a budget that had a higher tax rate.  He said this has been a challenging year for all Department Heads and Employees.  He is looking for a tax decrease.

Approve Wiring at WTP for Chloramine Project:  A motion was made to table the wiring at the WTP for the chloramines project pending further recommendations from the Town Engineers by Don Earle and seconded by T.J. Casamassima.  

Mr. Bove asked how much did the Village spend on this.  Mr. Cafolla replied about two-thirds of the amount quoted.  Brief discussion followed.

The above motion made by Don Earle and seconded by T.J. Casamassima to table the wiring at the WTP was carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.
Declare Surplus & Advertise Sale of 1999 Dodge Utility Truck:  A motion was made to declare surplus and advertise for sale the 1999 Dodge Utility Truck from the Water Department by Emil Bove and seconded by Duane Moore.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.

Advertise Vacancy in Water Department:  Mr. Earle stated there is a vacancy in the Water Department due to the resignation of an Employee who moved to Florida.  

A motion was made to advertise for a Water and Sewer Maintainer to fill the vacancy in the Water Department by Duane Moore and seconded by Emil Bove.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.

Advertise for Bids – WTP High Lift Pump Replacement:  Mr. Rowe explained that the high lift pumps deliver water from the plant down to Cayuga Lake up to the water systems.  It has been identified that a couple of those high lift pumps are nearing the end of their useful life, and it has been recommended that they be replaced.  Mr. Rowe said they are recommending that the Town advertise for bids for that work.  In addition, they recommend that the Kingdom Road wastewater pump station pumps be included as one package with these pumps, so that the Town can realize some potential savings to having one contractor on site.  Bids would be received in advance of the October Meeting so they can make a recommendation for award at the October Meeting.  

Mr. Bove said this is part of the Budget for next year; Mr. Rowe replied that’s correct.  Mr. Bove said it is also part of the Asset Management Plan.  Mr. Rowe stated this would give the Town the actual amount based on the bids received - it would allow you to plan for those improvements through the Budget process this fall (bulk of the work will not be done until 2013).  Mr. Bove asked if it would be possible to buy one in 2013 and one in 2014; Mr. Condino replied it’s possible, but it would increase the cost and put the Town in the same position they are in right now because they will not have sufficient backup plan for these critical pumps.  He added these are the most critical pumps – without these pumps, the Town does not have the water for the system. These are way past any reasonable estimate of what the useful life would be.  Brief discussion followed.

A motion was made to advertise for bids for the Water Treatment Plant high lift pump replacements by T.J. Casamassima and seconded by Duane Moore.  No questions.  Motion carried 4 ayes, 0 nayes.

